
2986 Broadlands Road, RD1, Reporoa 3081
Phone: 07 333-8576 Fax 07 333-8577
Email: principal@broadlands.school.nz

Website: www.broadlands.school.nz

‘The Broadlands Bulletin’
Term 1
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Ruma Tahi
Tristan McDonnell

For your positive attitude in our school Triathlon/Duathlon.
Emma McDonald

For your awesome effort and improvement in writing.

Ruma Rua
Rico Riddle

For the effort and focus you are putting into your learning.
Cullen Phillips

For being helpful and supportive during the school Triathlon/Duathlon.
Delta Aarsen

For being helpful and supportive during the school Triathlon/Duathlon.

Ruma Toru
Bailey Shaw

For the improvements already being shown in your basic facts recall! Ka Pai!
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Hunter Anglesey
For the effort being shown in your learning. Keep it up!

Ruma Rima
Noah Busst

Welcome to Broadlands School.
Bradyn Fitzgerald

For the helpfulness you have shown this week.
Jack Lee

For the resilience you displayed during Triathlon/Duathlon.

Forthcoming Events - Term 1:
Tuesday 22 February - Ruma Rua’s trip to Maunga Kakaramea AKA Rainbow Mountain

Wednesday 2 March - School Swimming Sports - Details to follow
Thursday 3 March - BOT Meeting #1

Friday 11 March - Cluster Swimming Sports - Cancelled
Thursday 17 March - Cluster Swimming Sports Cancelled
Wednesday 13 April - CBOP Swimming Sports - TBC

Thursday 14 April - Last Day Term 1
Monday 2 May - First Day of Term 2

The complete list at this time!

From the Desk of the Tumuaki

Ngā mihi nui, ki a koutou

Covid-19 - IMPORTANT!



Without wishing to undermine your current awareness of the situation we find ourselves in
(as at times we do feel bombarded with information), I need to remind you of the
importance of keeping tabs on your own and in particular, your child’s health.

If your child is showing ANY of the following symptoms of Covid-19 (particularly the
Omicron variant) - runny nose, headache, tiredness, sneezing, sore throat - please:

1. GET YOUR CHILD TESTED
2. STAY AT HOME UNTIL YOU KNOW THE OUTCOME OF THE TEST

3. FOLLOW MINISTRY OF HEALTH GUIDELINES
4. TALK TO US!

As with all schools, we are certainly doing our best to manage matters including age group
‘bubbles’, ventilating all indoor spaces, masking, sanitising, physical distancing in areas of
play and QR scanning in.

Should/probably when, we have a close contact situation at school, we will act decisively
with the necessary information and the action required.

IMPORTANT: The staff noted with concern that some parents attended the
Triathlon/Duathlon on school grounds WITHOUT masking up.

Unless you can provide evidence of mask exemption, we expect you to wear one for
the safety of our whole school community.

IF we are to have parents/caregivers on-site for certain events, we need rules to be
followed or we may need to exclude parents/caregivers altogether.

Thank you for your assistance…It’s a team effort!

Water Skills

For Friday 18 February (today), Mrs Lynch invited Andrea, a Swimming NZ educator, to
Broadlands School to teach all classes a part of the ‘Water Skills for Life’ programme.

Please have a chat at home about what skills were learned and hopefully remembered in
the future.

Student Leadership



We strongly believe that service to Broadlands School as a community through leadership
is an important and essential part of Broadlands School’s life and its virtues-based culture.

Each year, our Year 5 and 6 students are given the opportunity to formally apply in writing
for leadership positions in the following areas:

● Head(s) of School
● Heads of Houses
● Kaea (Kapa Haka leaders)
● Head Librarian
● Sports Leader(s)
● Monitors (For example: bus, teina (helping our juniors during wet days),

office/attendance assistants, librarians, lost property, plants, bag area, PE shed,
Jump Jam, environmentalists…not a complete list)

Letters must list the skills they believe they have such as responsibility, reliability,
perseverance, enthusiasm, communication and many other virtues-based qualities.

All letters are due to me by the morning of Tuesday 22 February.

The teaching staff will then fairly consider all applications which will be announced to the
school and within the ‘Broadlands Bulletin’ on Friday 4 March.

Class Trip - ‘Walking for Well-Being’

We wish Ruma Rua a safe and enjoyable trip up Maunga Kakaramea AKA Rainbow
Mountain on Tuesday 22 February.

Thank you to Marty Wills, Lee Bainbridge, Louise Blyth and Candice Riddle for

helping with transportation and supervision on the day.

Piano Success

Well done to Jessie-Lee Williamson for your musical playing and your hard work &
awesome effort with your Grade 1 piano exam. Keep up the good mahi!



Take care and keep well out there!

Graeme

School lunches

Thank you to Waimangu Volcanic Valley Cafe for continuing to supply our tamariki

with school lunches again this year. This will start in week 4 next week, Wednesday

23 February.

An order form has been sent out on Thursday. Please return these by Tuesday

9.30am the latest!

There have been a couple of changes. Sushi and hotdog & chips will be available every

week with a cheeseburger also added to the menu.

A nice treat for our tamariki.

Healthy Active
students participating in the annual

Triathlon and Duathlon event







Anyone missing a towel??? If one of these belongs to you, I have
them in my office.



Shoes, Shoes, Shoes…. We have a couple pairs of shoes in the lost
property. If your child owns a pair of these they are in the bin next to room 3.





Ka kite ano Graeme, Sophie, Debra, Traleenah, Jess, Matua Tenia, Karla, Halei, Maureen and Kasey.

PLEASE SUPPORT THOSE WHO SUPPORT US!




